Hi again, please see response below from the Heritage Dept. The planning mob referred me back to Heritage Dept. So it looks like we may need to try and get some sort of injunction, as the process (re Heritage Listing Nomination) at this stage does not offer any protections....which seems to me to big a giant loop hole for developers to still get their way! Not happy! but then this whole struggle has never been easy and certainly was even harder for our elders who originally fought for the land.

I think the courts may indeed be more inclined to support us, than the NTG, which is clearly supporting developers over us. Not to criticise all individuals in the departments (staff), who have for the most part been very cooperative and honest with us. The injunction idea would need to be approved by our BoD. Perhaps EDO NT lawyer (David Morris) can help us again to prepare the court documents, pro bono?? There really should be an inquiry into the whole commercial development issues on the Kulaluk lease, re our rights being constantly trampled. 
Anyways I hope the Larrakia Nation BoD can discuss this as soon as possible (understanding that they do have a huge agenda for the next meeting) and we can seek the injunction ASAP, if this is the way the BoD, etc want to proceed. Donna
Donna Jackson
Ph: 0427 847186
Member 
Larrakia Nation
Aboriginal Corporation
c/o 76 Dickward Drive
COCONUT GROVE, NT 0810
From: Dianne Bensley [Dianne.Bensley@nt.gov.au]
Sent: Tuesday, 6 January 2015 10:09 AM
To: Donna Jackson2
Cc: David Steinberg; Hanna Stevenson
Subject: RE: URGENT: Query re court decison & Kulaluk Heritage Listing Nomination
Good morning Donna,

I’ve had a discussion with Michael Wells about this matter and the advice from Heritage Branch is that the Kulaluk Lease Area is not currently subjected to any protection under the Heritage Act. Because the Heritage Council found that the Kulaluk Lease Area did not have heritage significance, it did not go to Section 26 (public consultation phase) and therefore was not afforded Provisional Protection by the Minister. Even after the LPMT decision to review the Heritage Council recommendation, the Kulaluk Lease Area still has no statutory protection, and will not until such time as the Heritage Council conducts further research and the reassessment is complete. That may take some months.

Michael recommends that you seek advice from David Morris at the Environmental Defenders Office again, who is aware of this issue. Short of seeking some sort of injunction (if that’s possible), there is no way that development in ‘on hold’ for this site.

I’m aware that the Jape subdivision application has been approved for the area on the eastern side of Dick Ward Drive, but the act of subdivision has no immediate effect on the historic significance of the site.

When Michael returns to work we will schedule a meeting with you to discuss this issue further.

Regards,
Dianne Bensley | Senior Heritage Officer | Heritage Branch 
Department of Lands, Planning and the Environment
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